
 

Trust in God’s continuing miracles, even when you are not aware. 
 

Word was getting around that Jesus was miraculously healing people of many ailments, including blindness and 

leprosy; the disabled could walk again, those possessed by demons were being delivered, a hemorrhaging woman 

was made well again, and He was even raising people from the dead. More and more people with ailments and 

trust in Jesus followed Him to ask for healing favors. Jesus always showed much love and compassion when He 

stepped in to heal someone, but He usually told them not to tell anyone afterward. Scripture scholars think this 

may be because of His humble desire not to become an earthly king and to keep people from thinking He only 

gave physical healing.  
 

As we delve into the Gospels, we often focus on Jesus’ miracle healings. But what about those who hoped for 

healing and didn’t receive it? This doesn't mean their faith was lacking or their requests deemed unworthy. It's a 

reminder that our faith is not about getting what we want but about trusting in God's plan, even when our prayers 

go unanswered.  
 

God sent Jesus into the world because He loves us. Jesus is love because He is also God. He would never push 

us away because He only wants the best for us and our world. We must be patient and remember that God is 

omniscient. He sees and knows things we can’t comprehend in our human state. He hears our prayers and pleas 

and answers our prayers in the best way possible, many of which are invisible miracles that take care of 

everything. We must trust Him. Jesus came to conquer death, which is the devil's work, and Jesus always wins. 

He repeatedly tells us in Scripture not to be afraid because He is with us. Jesus is a lifesaver for all who believe 

in Him, and He does not wish death on anyone. Our Savior brings everlasting and eternal life to all who love and 

trust Him. The bottom line is that we must remember and follow the First Commandment: “You shall love the 

Lord your God with all your heart, with all your soul, and with all your mind.” Because we know He loves us, 

we must trust Him and never be afraid. He is always with us, and He has everything in control because He loves 

us. 
 

Questions for Personal Reflection: 

How have you come to know that God loves you? How do you know that God hears your prayers? What helps 

you to be patient when the Lord seems slow to answer your prayers? 
 

Questions for Community Faith Sharing: 

How have you shared your faith in God with those facing serious illness? How has your faith in God helped you 

in times of grief over the loss of loved ones? How is God continuing to perform miracles today? If you are aware 

of a miracle in your life, please share. 

 
Printed by permission© 2024 Catholic Digital Resources, www.catholicdr.com. 

  

Lord’s Day Eucharist:  
Saturday 5:00 pm        

 

Sunday 10:00 am 
 

         
 

Mission: St. Mary’s, 
Tribune –Saturday 7:00pm 

 

Reconciliation:  

- Saturday 4:30 – 5pm 
 

 

13th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
June 29 & 30, 2024 

           

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL PARISH 

http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCImn3avTpMgCFQIJPgodv7QD-A&url=http://www.saintelizabethannseton.net/sacraments/holy-eucharist.html&psig=AFQjCNGb5ULNc7eipOBFr4bK5ZQz6KI-sw&ust=1443904974690590
https://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwit2YDRr-7OAhXGFR4KHYtfDOoQjRwIBw&url=https://archregina.sk.ca/parish/st-vincent-de-paul&psig=AFQjCNGliz2K6bRG6M64e0Q92wifUpyafg&ust=1472826289900923
https://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwifkcbwp5_mAhVK8uAKHToCCy4QjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https://www.britannica.com/biography/Saint-Vincent-de-Paul&psig=AOvVaw3HKusrkFnoKA59GxcmOKGx&ust=1575662860204933


 

Upcoming Celebrations 

************************** 

Sat. June 29 10 Tatagwa 

5 PM Mass 

7 PM St Mary 

Jim Wanner + 

Ida Duriez + 

Dennis Bourassa + 

    

Sun. June 30 10 AM Mass Cliff & Adeline 

Corbett+ 
Mon. July 1    

Tues. July 2 10 Funeral Mass John Tuchscherer + 
Wed. July 3 11 Funeral Mass  Ronald Ereth + 
Thur. July 4 9 AM Mass Thanksgiving  
Fri. July 5 12:10 PM Mass 

1pm Adoration  

5pm Bendiction 

Margaret Paslawski + 

Faith Clinic 

Reconciliation 

Sat. July 6 10 Tatagwa 

5 PM Mass 

Genevieve Girardin 

Nick Van Staveren + 
Sun.  July 7 10 AM Mass Claire Kuhn Int. & 

Liliane Kot + 

 

Please Note: During the month of July, there will 

be no Saturday night Mass at St. Mary’s in 

Tribune. 

 

 

Prayer to End a School Year.  As we conclude this 

school year, we ask for your divine protection and for 

the well-being of all students. Watch over them as they 

embark on summer adventures and keep them safe 

from harm. Grant them good health, resilience, and the 

ability to make responsible choices. Help them to find 

joy and purpose in each day and guide them back to 

the path of learning when the time comes.  

We are grateful for the gift of education and the 

opportunities it provides. Amen. 

 

The Fair runs July 4-6, 2024! 

Shift work sheets are set up in the 

Church foyer and again we will 

need many workers beginning 

July 2 - 7. Now is the time for 

high school kids to get volunteer 

hours and find out that it is a blast 

working the booth! Donations of pies will be accepted 

July 2nd or 3rd. No cream pies can be accepted but all 

others gratefully accepted. Please look and see where 

help  is needed. Whatever ministry you work for will 

be credited.  

 

We are grateful for any help you can 

give to the front flower beds: Watering, 

weeding and dead heading.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Go Make Disciples: The Archdiocese 

of Regina’s Lay Formation Program has 

been providing well-formed, 

evangelizing disciples for over 35 years. 

Our alumni serve as leaders in liturgical 

and catechetical roles, as well as in pastoral and other 

parish groups, teams, and committees. Join our 

program and become part of this community of 

leaders. Our Fall intake starts this November, with 

weekend sessions held monthly at Campion College. 

Register now to deepen your understanding of Church 

and faith and discern how best to offer your God-given 

gifts and talents in service. For more information on 

how to register, contact Deacon Eric Gurash at 

 306-352-1651 ext. 6724 or email 

ategurash@archregina.sk.ca 

 

Welcome to God’s family with their Baptisms this 

weekend; Azhea De la Cruz, daughter to Romeo and 

Aisha Dela Cruz, Estelle Tracey, daughter to Justin 

and Britta Tracey and, Conway Tracey, son to Derek 

and Lacey Tracey! A huge welcome from Father 

Valentine and the St. Vincent de Paul Parish! 

 

Happy 90th Birthday to Claire Kuhn! Thank you for 

your service and dedication to the parish. Wishing you 

many blessings in the coming years. 

 

 

    Heavenly Father,  

  direct your healing toward  

   our loved ones who suffer and  

  who believe that you can and will 

restore them to full health. 

    We call them by name: Matthew Seitz, Mary 

Jarvis, Amanda Kopec, Alice Schneider, Lavine 

Stepp  

and all those facing  

illness or any of life’s struggles.  
 

Our condolences to the families and friends of, 

John Tuchscherer, Josephine Krowicki, and 

Ronald Ereth. The thoughts and prayers of your 

church family are with you. 

 

 

 

Readings for the 13th Sunday in 

Ordinary Time 

Wis 1:13-115; 2:23-24 

Ps 30:2, 4-6, 11-13 

2 Cor 8:7, 9, 13-15 

Mk 5:21-43 
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James’ Pick of the Week 

Stewardship Bulletin Bit: 13th Sunday in Ordinary 

Time “…as a matter of equality your abundance at 

the present time should supply their want, so that their 

abundance may supply your want, that there may be 

equality.”2 Corinthians 8:14 

One of the tenets of living a grateful and generous 

lifestyle is giving without expecting anything in 

return. It is important that we not only grow, nurture, 

and share our gifts; but that we also teach our children 

and encourage others to do the same. This is the 

communal aspect of our Catholic faith. We are the 

“Body of Christ. “We are called to be dependent on 

each other and not live in isolation. 
 

Psalms: The School of Prayer Summer Bible Study 

We recite one of the Psalms during every Mass, even 

weekday Masses.  The Holy Spirit inspired the Psalms, 

Israel sang the Psalms for generations, the Psalms 

foretold the life and mission of Jesus, and Christ 

Himself recited the Psalms, even while dying on the 

Cross.  At the heart of the Bible are the Psalms and yet 

how much do we as Catholics really understand them?  

Join us for an 11 week summer Bible Study as we dive 

deep into the Psalms.  We will discover how these 

sacred hymns become our heartfelt response to God's 

loving and wondrous deeds.  Through a combination 

of readings, discussion questions, and videos, 

presenters Jeff Cavins, Tim Gray and Sarah 

Christmyer will be our guides towards establishing a 

deeply personal dialogue with God through the 

Psalms.  Sessions are every Wednesday, 7-9pm, in the 

Church basement, June 26 to September 4.  

Workbooks are $10 (partial cost recovery) payable at 

the first session.  Please register on the sign up sheet 

at the back of the Church so we can plan for seating 

and workbooks.  We look forward to exploring the 

Psalms with you this summer!  A project of the 

Spiritual and Adult Faith Formation Committee.     

 
 

 

Training session for Acolytes: There will be a 

training session on July 7 after the 10:00 Mass for 

anyone who wishes to become an altar server. Junior 

acolytes and beginners are welcome. 

 

Hospitality Ministers: There are some young people 

who have expressed an interest in serving as 

hospitality ministers. We will have a short session on 

July 7 after 10:00 Mass to familiarize anyoe who 

wishes to join this ministry with the duties. 

 

Children’s Choir: There will be a practise for the  

Children’s Choir on July 11 at 3:30 pm. New members 

are invited.  

 

 

 
 

The Detransition Diaries by Jennifer 

Lahl and Kallie Fell 

We live in unprecedented times when 

what was known for all of human 

history, that we are created male and 

female, is now up for debate.  We are 

witnesses to a dramatic rise in gender 

confusion among young people, especially young 

women and girls. This book recounts the stories of 

men and women who believed the lie that they could 

surgically alter their bodies to match the opposite sex 

and the harm this did to their mental and physical 

health.  The book also offers hope that this dark 

chapter in medical abuse will end with a renewed 

obligation for medical professionals to do no harm.  

Now available in the Parish Library.  Pro Libris!   

 

St. Vincent de Paul CWL Council 

was thrilled to welcome eight new 

members at their Mass and General 

Meeting on June 18th. They are: 

Madona Bruce, Karla Ernst, Marilyn 

Ferguson, Eszter Lamy, Diana Malana, Jennifer 

Ochavo, Marites Pineda and Cecile Sellinger. Bless 

you ladies for your “Yes” to the call to join our 

council! 
 

 
 

As we head into our summer months, please note 

for the month of July and August, we will have one 

bulletin for each two weeks, rather than a weekly 

bulletin. This means thar the deadline for articles 

in the bulletin is two weeks in advance! 

 

 

Pray: Lord Jesus, thank you for the growth and peace 

you often bring through storms. Amen. 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Stewardship Time & Talent - June 29 & 30, 2024 

 Saturday 5 PM Sunday 10 AM  Sunday 11 AM 

Readers Merle St. Onge Pat Wolensky  

A revised Hospitality 

schedule was issued 

so watch for the 

changes and we 

appologise for the 

confusion. 

Eucharistic 

Ministers 

Lloyd Zyla, Dave Creurer 

Brian Winter, Steve Zackrisson 

Shirley Mondor, Gary Sidloski, 

Connie Regier 

Acolytes Bruno Tuchscherer  

Zeus Hinlayagan 

Charlie Ernst 

Gordon Rutten 

Chimdalu Ejoifor 

 Kamsi Ejiofor 

Power Point  Gerry Langlois 

Hospitality Brian Winter  

Dorothy Gaab 

Dave Creurer 

Frank & Eveline Porte  

Jim Parsons  

Ron & Josie Klein 

Children’s Liturgy  Dawn 

Counters Don Kraft, Bev Tourand, Demmy & Nhar Pinon 

Stewardship of Time & Talent - July 6 & 7, 2024 

 Saturday 5 PM Sunday 10 AM  

From June till 

September, there will 

be only one Mass at 10 

AM  

on Sundays, so                

please watch for 

changes in the Ministry  

schedules. 

Readers Cecile Sellinger Dianne Vilcu, Marilyn Schuck 

Eucharistic 

Ministers 

Rose Loos  

Mary Ann Piwarski 

Susan Kot 

Jean Woodard 

Acolytes Stella Hoffart, Ken Beroy, Kurt 

Beroy 

Frank Porte 

Power Point  Gerry Langlois 

Hospitality Bernice Driscoll, Ev Corbin, 

Heather Feller, Marilyn Isabey 

Ron Wormsbecker, Aime 

Isabey, Loretta Benning 

Children’s Liturgy   

Counters Dave Creurer, Rob Labbie, Darren Woodard 

 

Office Hours: Tuesday – Friday - 8:30-4:30    Phone: 306-842-2129    Fax: 306-842-7818 

Website: www.stvincentdepaul.ca 

314 – 3rd Street NE • Weyburn, SK • S4H 0W7 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Sacraments: Baptism and Reconciliation – Contact the parish office 

Matrimony – Contact the parish office at least 6 months prior. 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Pastor: Rev. Valentine Amobi • 306-842-2055 • amobivalensc@yahoo.com 

Bookkeeper: Taylor Hoffman • secretary@stvincentdepaul.ca 

Office Administrator/Receptionist: Val Wing & Bernard Omem • stvincent314@gmail.com  

Hall Convener:  Angelo Fresnido • 306-842-4481 • mckennaweyburn@gmail.com www.mckennahall.ca 

Parish Council Members: Chair - Marga Cugnet, Wendy Sidloski, Bernice Driscoll, Nhar Pinon, Ron Wormsbecker, 

Jason Vinck  Deanery Rep. - Pat Wolensky, Secretary – Val Wing/Bernard Omem, Parish Finance Chairperson – 

Pamela Haupstein,   CWL Rep. – Velma Hoffman, K of C Rep.- Aime Isabey/Richard Wick, SAFF- Camille Goski, 

Stewardship- Elaine Nielsen, Social Justice- Wendy Sidloski, Building & Grounds - Mel Van Betuw 
 

K of C Weyburn Council #1731: Grand Knight Richard Wick (306)891-9370 or richard.wick@sasktel.net 

K of C Bishop Klein Assembly #1526: Faithful Navigator Ron Klein – (306)861-3134 or ron.klein@sasktel.net 

Weyburn K of C Meetings: (Sept.-June) Exec & Directors – 2nd Tuesday of the month, 

Gen Mtg. – 4th Tuesday of the month 
 

CWL President: Wendy Pitre (861-3473) CWL Meetings: (Sept. – June) 

Exec Mtg. – 2nd Tuesday of month Gen Mtg. – 3rd Tuesday of month 
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